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June 2, 2016 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
As the 2015-2016 school year comes to a close, I want to let you all know how much our staff appreciates the 
partnership we have developed in working with you and your children this year.  We’ve seen many successes and 
I know it is because of the hard work and dedication we all make to our students of Morningside!  In this letter is a 
“run-down” of things to remember for the summer as well as beginning year information for the fall of 2016.  Feel 
free to share this information with any new neighbors who may move into our area over the summer. 
 
In case you missed the school supply ordering deadline, fear not, ordering is still available online through June 
26th.  For those who choose to purchase supplies on their own, copies of the list will be posted on both the LISD 
and Morningside websites throughout the summer.  I also leave copies of the lists in a manila envelope taped to 
the front doors of school for any new families who might happen by our school while we are closed for the 
summer.  Those students who purchased school supply packages this spring will have their supplies delivered to 
their classroom for them by the time school starts.   
 
Summer office hours:  
Between June 6th-9th and June 13th-15th we will have regular summer hours at Morningside from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 
p.m., closing for a one-hour lunch sometime between 11:30-1:00 each day.  On June 16th, and June 21st-23rd, I 
can be reached via email at bacquer@lisd.net.  That will be the best way to get in touch with me during that time 
frame.  Mrs. Shelton will be available from June 6th-14th at school; after that she can be reached through email at: 
sheltonh@lisd.net.  Our office will be closed from June 24th-July 31st, during which time we will not answer emails. 
 
We will re-open our offices for next school year on August 1st, 2016. Our office hours will be from 8:00 a.m. – 
3:35 p.m. daily, with a one-hour lunch sometime between 11:30-1:00 each day. Stay updated during the summer 
by checking our website for updates and information regarding anything related to the 2016-2017 school year.   
****Although our staff reports back to campus on August 15th, our office will NOT be open on that day as all staff, 
including office personnel, will be involved in our Back to School in-service meetings. 
 
All Registration/Enrollment is now conducted online via our Skyward System.  However, there are some 
items that will need to be dropped off at campus.  Parents are welcome to drop off enrollment paperwork for 
new students as noted on the schedule below.  Additionally, if you have questions regarding this process, please 
phone our attendance clerk, Mrs. Melissa Denman, at 469-713-5970. 
 
August 4th-5th & 8th-12th……from 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. and 12:30 – 3:00 p.m., Closed for lunch 12:00-12:30. 
August 17th – 19th ………….from 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. and 12:30 – 3:00 p.m., Closed for lunch 12:00-12:30. 
August 22nd…………(First Day of School) beginning at 7:30 a.m.  
 
** Please make arrangements to conduct any business on the days we are open as stated above, especially if 
you are registering your students for school.  The earlier you register your children, the faster we can get them 
assigned to a class for the fall. 
 
**For incoming kindergarten students and/or students new to LISD – the enrollment process is not complete until 
online forms are complete AND parents come to school and turn in the required paper documents (proof of 
residence, birth certificate, immunization records, social security card-if available, and we make a copy of the 
parent’s driver’s license or picture ID).  If a parent has not turned in the required documents, he/she may do so 
beginning on Thursday, August 4th, 2016.  We will not place students in classes until all enrollment procedures 
are completed.   
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We will have our “Meet the Teacher and Bring Supplies Night” from 5:30-6:30 p.m. on Thursday, August 18th. If 
you are new to our school, plan to attend this evening and we will have class lists available so that you can be 
informed about who your child’s teacher will be and where the classroom is located.  This will allow you to meet 
your child’s teacher ahead of time, too. 
 
Our Parent University nights will be scheduled as outlined below.  Please make a note of these dates on your 
calendar now so you won’t miss this important night.  This is an evening set-aside for PARENTS ONLY to learn 
about how your child’s teacher conducts her classroom.  You won’t want to miss this opportunity to get your 
questions answered right at the start of the year. 
 
 Monday, August 29, 2016  5:00-5:45 p.m.  Kindergarten    
      6:00-6:45 p.m.  2nd Grade 
 
 Tuesday, August 30, 2016  5:00-5:45 p.m.  1st Grade 

6:00-6:45 p.m.  3rd Grade 
 

 Thursday, September 1, 2016  5:00-5:45 p.m.  4th Grade 
      6:00-6:45 p.m.  5th Grade  
 
 
Time Change:  We have new school hours for the 16-17 school year.  For elementary students, the hours are: 
 7:45 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. each day.  Doors will open at 7:15 a.m. for drop off in the mornings and students   
 must be picked up no later than 3:15 p.m. in the afternoons. Breakfast will be served from 7:15-7:35 a.m. 
 
August 22nd - First Day of School….Parents are allowed to walk their children directly to class for the first two 
days of school only.  Beginning Wednesday, August 24th, all students will either walk to class on their own, or will 
be escorted by school personnel if they need assistance.  Please adhere to these guidelines as this is done for 
the safety and welfare of our students and to assist them in becoming independent learners.   
 
Before school begins, ensure that your child(ren)’s immunizations are all up-to-date.  See your physician for your 
specific needs.  Also, please note that any medication that will be needed for more than 5 days (prescription or 
over the counter) will require a Medication Authorization Form to be completed and signed by your child’s 
physician.  Medication is not to be transported to and from school by students.  Parents must pick up and drop off 
all medication.  Nurse Allison Hutchins, R.N., will be at school on August 18th from 5:30 – 6:30 p.m. during Meet 
the Teacher Night and will have Medication Authorization Forms available.  She will also be able to accept any 
medication you would like to drop off at this time.  If you have any questions relating to Health Services or the 
Health Room (i.e. medication policy, immunizations, etc), please email Nurse Hutchins at hutchinsa@lisd.net.   

All those new to our school/district who plan to volunteer at school must complete a Volunteer Criminal 
Background Check with our district.  Please make plans to apply online at www.lisd.net so that you may be 
eligible to serve as a campus volunteer in early fall.   A campus volunteer is defined as anyone who comes on 
campus to assist our office, the teachers or students; attend events/assemblies on campus; have lunch with your 
child; attend field trips, class parties, etc.  It takes approximately 2-3 weeks for the applications to be processed if 
you wait until the fall when the volume is high.  Therefore, apply early so you don’t miss out on any activities with 
your children, especially those that occur in the early fall.  Once approved, the applicant is cleared for 3 years. 

Our Student Handbook for 2016-2017 (both the district elementary version and our campus specific addendum) 
will be posted on our website by the time school begins in the fall.  It will serve as a great resource for you and 
your child throughout the school year.  The campus addendum is a “working document” which means updates 
can occur to the handbook if important things arise which would require a change in our guidelines.  We will do 
our best to keep you informed in a timely fashion should any changes occur. 

Arrival and Dismissal…We will continue to use the system currently in place for arrivals and dismissals during the 
16-17 school year.  Please use the following information to determine where you should drop-off and pick-up your 
child(ren) each day. 



A) All those driving their children to and from school will use our back driveway for BOTH drop off in the 
morning and pick up in the afternoon. You will be given a sign to place on your sun visor at the beginning 
of the year, which will indicate your child’s name and teacher name.  This will make it easier for duty 
teachers to call for your children in the afternoon. 

a. The procedure for arrival will be as follows.  Parents will drive their car and enter through the 
south (smaller) lot and take the lane that goes around the school.  All children will be dropped off 
when the vehicle they are traveling in is within the “loading zone”.  Students will go directly into 
the building through the gym entrance.  Once inside, they will go to the gym or to the cafeteria if 
they need to eat breakfast.  After unloading students, parents will continue to follow the driveway, 
which will meet with the larger (north) lot on our campus.  Parents will veer to the right and then 
exit the parking lot. 

b. The procedure for dismissal will be as follows.  All children in grades K-5 who are “car riders” will 
go to the gym when the bell rings.  As in the mornings, parents will enter through the south 
(smaller) lot and take the lane that goes around the school.  When your vehicle is in the “loading 
zone”, teachers on duty will use walkie talkies to call the students from the gym using the 
information on your visor sign.  Once the students are outside and their vehicle is in the loading 
zone, they will load their car.  After loading students, parents will continue to follow the driveway 
which will meet with the larger (north) lot on our campus.  Parents will veer to the right and then 
exit the parking lot. 

B) Students who ride the school bus, the special education bus or day care vans will exit through the 
cafeteria and meet their specified vehicle in the north (larger) lot.  The special education bus and the 
school bus are usually at school by 2:40.  When our 2:55 bell rings, students who ride those buses will be 
dismissed from class and go directly to their buses.  Students who ride day care vans will meet in the 
cafeteria with the duty teacher and wait until their van arrives before being dismissed outside. 

C) Students who walk or ride their bikes to school may enter the building in the morning through our front 
door, cafeteria door or gym door depending on the direction from which they come to school.  Car riders 
should not be dropped off in the front parking lot as this is not a designated arrival or dismissal area and 
there are no teachers on duty in this area. 

D) In the afternoon, walkers and bike riders will be dismissed at 3:00 p.m. through our gym doors or front 
doors near the office, again depending on the route they need to take home. 

E) Our smaller, front parking lot will be reserved each day for those parents who need to pick up their 
students for appointments, or those who have conferences or business to attend to at school.  There will 
be no drop off or pick up at the front unless the student is tardy in the morning (arrives after 7:45 a.m.) 
or is being picked up late in the afternoon (after 3:15 p.m.).  If your child is tardy, a parent must come in 
with their child to report the reason to the front office staff.   

Please check our school website over the summer as we will post information there as needed.  Our website 
address is: http://morningside.lisd.net .     Also, follow us on Facebook and Twitter: @MorningsideES ! 

Again, I want to thank you all for an incredible school year!  Relax and enjoy your summer and time with your 
children.  We will see you back with us on Monday, August 22, 2016 by 7:45 a.m. sharp!  J 
  
 
Happy Summer! 
 
 
 
Rita Bacque, Principal 
 


